

CBANA

Area Service Record
Corpus Christi TX June 2006

Service Prayer:

God grant us the knowledge that we may work according to your great divine precepts. Instill in us a sense of your purpose. Make us servants of your will and grant us a bond of selflessness; that no addict anywhere need die from the horrors of addiction.

2:10pm: Meeting began with the Serenity Prayer, 12 Traditions (Mandy), Concepts, and the Service Prayer.

Roll Call:

Facilitator- Debbie T. present	Off The Wall- Mandy S. present
Co-Facilitator- David K. present	Shot of Hope- Steven present
Treasurer- Lester B. present	Keep it Simple- Don B. present
Recorder- Wendy G. present	Kiss The Lie Goodbye- Micah present
RCM 1 - Bea W. present	Gem City- Mike present
RCM 2 -- Bill H. present	<i>Just For Today - Cindy absent</i>
PI- Peggy present	Get it Together- Gary present
H&I- Mary- present	Stepping Up- Dedee present
Activities- Robert F. present	<i>Ultimate Weapon- Troy absent</i>
<i>Phone Line- Hagen absent</i>	Right Turn Only- absent w/ report
<i>Literature- Dawn absent</i>	Easy Does It- Wayne present
<i>Web Servant- Tom K. absent</i>	No Matter What- Carmen present
RBS- Wayne present	<i>Outreach- Dan absent</i>
	<i>Welcome Home- Cathy- absent</i>

May minutes corrected

Treasurer's Report

- ASC below prudent 854.63 in the account
- Still working with bank to straighten out problems (tabled moving the bank account again.)
- Lester wants to know the federal ID # for the bank account (Judy has it) Lester says he is impressed w/ Judy's clarity
- Lester will strive to be more professional w/ the group
- Alan asked about the phone bill and late fees, and Lester responds that it's an issue w/ the signature card
- Alan says that the group is very worried that the executive committee of the ASC is doing a bad job and not getting things done the right way
- Wendy said she is leaving in 6 months. Would it be better for her to be off the signature card? **CONSENSUS** – keep her on the signature card
- Michelle stated there has not been a scheduled audit performed this year
- Alan asked for clarification of check numbers missing from the treasurer's report

Group Reports

Off The Wall- Mandy

- Mandy still GSR, Mark still alternate
- \$230 donation
- Theresa celebrates 10 years, Renee 17 years
- Despite noise complaints, etc, group has been working to make the meeting better. Have started a service sign up

Shot of Hope- Steven (new GSR)

- Some people have complained about the new meeting location so they are possibly looking to move it back to the southside, however, there are many newcomers.
- Rent situation is still being resolved. (Debbie suggests that the treasurer start keeping a simple ledger of transactions and donations)
- Discussion follows as to the merits of remaining in the current meeting location.

Keep it Simple- Don B.

- Birthday, Don, 7 years
- \$21 donation
- 1 or 2 newcomers a week

Kiss the Lie Goodbye- Micah

- \$15 donation
- Wed. night step study @ 8pm Anchor Club Mon. 8pm

Gem City

- \$18
- 15-18 people avg attendance

Get it Together- Gary

- Guest speaker, Peggy
- Going to buy a whole bunch of literature
- Attendance about the same

Easy Does it-Wayne

- Group is doing well
- Bought white booklets for pamphlet stand
- Captured the flag
- Concern about re-capturing the flag
- 2 BDs Dave and Sara

Stepping Up- Dedee

- Cory celebrated 6 years
- Potluck in Aug
- Last Tues. of the month will be a speaker workshop
- SU captured the flag in Ingleside

No Matter What- Carmen

- \$20 donation
- Meetings have grown 10-12 NC members need Basic Text and white keytags
- Weds. Are big meetings

Break followed by Serenity prayer.

Right Turn Only- Peggy, alternate

Group captured banner

\$18 donation

Rent paid for six weeks

June 22 1 year anniversary

Last Weds of every month potluck at 7pm

RCM1- Bea

- RSC will meet Aug 12. Sat at 9am here at the Anchor Club
- Asking permission to have meetings @ Anchor
- Also asking GSRs to ask groups to sponsor a breakfast & lunch for RSC
- Bill has copies of the World Convention information packets , Can also go to NA website to download the form
- Speakers also need for the World Convention
- There will not be a Unity Day Sept 3 this year- as in we will not hear the message at the same time like last year
- Bea would like the group to have nominations ready to sent up to RSC for the WSC
- Bea makes amends for being absent from last ASC

H&I- Mary

- Doing well
- SATF will no longer be accepting outside meetings to the men's unit
- H&I has and increase in support, the subcommittee os doing very well

PI-Peggy

- Doing Well
- Waiting on pamphlets that are now on back order
- Attending the Health fair at New Good Baptist Church – looking for volunteers
- Trying to resolve issues w/ Keystone
- Phone Line chair is resigning – Phone line needs a new chair.
- Turning in \$105.00 receipt from Dawn.
- Something is happening w/ Keystone, would it be ok hand-deliver the check to Keystone
- A new meeting is also forming in Brownsville
- Jack asks questions about doing a PI workshop
- Dedee- phone line? Where is it? Who has the phone? PROPOSAL DROPPED
- **PROPOSAL- Peggy will become the new Phone Line Chair, and PL will go back under PI CONSENSUS**

Activities- Robert

- 4th July BBQ at South Bluff Park
- \$250 requested (home group has put up cash for the meat)
- Next Event will be in Aug, a swimming event at a public pool

RBS-

- Not much change, last meeting the 10th of June
- All speakers have accepted
- 100 pre registrations
- 7 newcomer registration
- Thanks to activities for working w/ RBS
- Focus will be on paying bills and tying up loose ends
- Volunteers needed for the two tents
- Jack is submitting an old BI with artwork
- Still shopping on insurance
- David C will donate a snowcone machine
- July 8 Subcommittee metg at Wayne S's house

Open Forum

- David C looking at budget – There are some high prudent reserves in groups
- Based on averages ASC is in trouble
- Pretty high expense going out
- Activities has already spent almost all of it's money budgeted for the year.
- David says that he thinks ASC needs to take a look at how they spend money b/c on paper it doesn't look good.
- Where does the money go?
- WAYNE- looking at activities, group got consensus on not passing the basket 2x and they were told that they would never be turned down for money – ASC is not in trouble
- MARY- it always works out- RBS will take care of it- activities are important
- GARY- its about attraction not promotion
- BEA- ask GSRs to look at prudent again – groups do not have to pass the basket. We need to either look at donating \$ or food as a group. When each group is asked to donate for an event, or sponsor an event – it works better.
- ALAN- had problems w/ passing basket for activities should live w/ their budget maybe groups should look at that.
- WAYNE- PROPOSAL: set sub comm. Budgets up to meet ASC budget – will do it the next budget time CONSENSUS
- Robert asks groups to help fund the next event by donating items

Meeting Adjourned 5:52pm

-ILS 30-
WG